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December

Holiday Party                  
Board Election

Donations to Community 
Groups                           

Monday, December 18, 6 p.m. 
Neighborhood 

Congregational Church        
340 St. Ann's Drive

Via Zoom
January Board Meeting 

Saturday, January 6, 9 a.m. 

Nominations for 2024 Board of 
Directors

Village Laguna board members are 
elected annually and serve staggered 
two-year terms. The officers and 
directors proposed for 2024 are listed 
below, with the recommendations of the 
nominating committee for election at our 
December 18 meeting indicated by 
asterisks. We will also be accepting 
nominations from the floor. 

Anne Caenn, President

Merrill Anderson, Vice President  *

Meg Monahan, Recording Secretary 

Corresponding Secretary** 

Treasurer **

Johanna Felder, Immediate Past President* 

Armando Baez

Joy Berry *

Janet Bescoby

Margaret Brown*

Jacob Cherub

Ann Christoph

Darrylin Girvin

Amy Jackson*

Regina Hartley

Toni Iseman

Barbara Metzger*

**to be determined

Holiday Party Set for Monday, 
December 18

We’ll gather at the  Neighborhood 
Congregational Church at 6 p.m. for our 
annual potluck feast, the election of board 
members for 2024, and distribution of 
donations to local organizations we support.

The basics—turkey, ham, rolls and 
condiments, wine, soda, and water—will be 
provided. Bring your favorite side dish, 
salad, or dessert (enough for 8–10) to 
share.  Tom Joliet and the Ukelele 
Academy will strum holiday tunes.

This year we will be recognizing dedicated 
Board Members who have served Village 
Laguna so well.  Resigning will be Barbara 
Dresel, chair of the scholarship committee, 
Gary LeFevbre, enthusiastic member of the 
political and scholarship committees, Kurt 
Wiese who provided legal guidance, Mike 
Phillips who wrote the guide for the Charm 
House tour, and Mary Ives, whose thorough 
and conscientious work as treasurer is much 
appreciated.  We are so grateful to continue 
to have Barbara Metzger's deep knowledge 
of the city as she steps down as corres-
ponding secretary and Newsletter editor.  

Time to Renew Your 
Membership!
Annual membership dues are payable in 
January. The date on this newsletter’s 
mailing label shows when your current 
membership expires. If it’s 1/1/24 or earlier, 
it’s time to re-up. Please clip the coupon on 
the reverse side and mail it with your check 
in the attached envelope or pay online at 
villagelaguna.org. 

newsletter2023



□ Student $20
□ Basic $40/individual, $60 family
□ Supporter $150/family

□ Sustainer $250/family
□ Preservationist $500/family
□ Villager Extraordinaire ($1,000+)

Mail to: Village Laguna PO BOX 1309 Laguna Beach, CA 92652

Renew your membership--and please consider an additional contribution!

Name(s)  ______________________________________________________________ 

Address  ______________________________________________________________ 

Phone Number  ________________ Email ___________________________________ 

(please send me my newsletter by regular mail____by e-mail____)

I have enclosed my check for the following membership. I understand the amount is not tax-deductible.




